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Firfield Primary School

Use of Images Policy

At Firfield Primary School we have adopted the following policy following the guidance from the ICO with regards to safeguarding children and the use of Images. 

Recording Images

On starting school all parents and carers are asked to complete a permission form to give/ not give consent for their child to be photographed by the media. Class teachers and the main school office have this information and therefore can ensure children are never photographed where requested. 
Where children’s pictures are to be included in the local paper, names are never given of individual children. 

When taking images of children, they must always be considered a vulnerable group, requiring special considerations;

· Children have the same rights to refuse photography as adults.

· Parents / carers should always be informed prior to any recording and their views must be taken into consideration.

· Children should be photographed or videoed in appropriate clothing and settings (e.g. pictures in swimwear should not be taken).

· With the exception of general photography / video at public events, written consent should always be sought. (As in the induction form as detailed above.)
· In general, children of 12 years or older are considered being old enough to make their own decisions about being photographed / videoed, but the parent’s views should always be sought. 
Photography / Video in Schools

Common sense guidance published by the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) aims to dispel the myth that data protection prevents parents from taking photographs of their child and friends at the annual school nativity play.

Photographs taken purely for personal use are exempt from the Data Protection Act (DPA). This means:

• Parents, friends and family members can take photographs of their child and friends participating in school activities for the family album and can film events at school.
Photographs taken in school for assessment/ recording purposes and school displays will remain in school. 

Website use and other school media. 

Any photographs used of children in the media of the school website/ prospectus etc will not identify individual children and will only be used with the consent of the parents/ carers. 
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